Balsall Common (BC) Patient Participation Group (PPG). 

Minutes of Meeting Tuesday 29th July 2014. 

Present:

Dr Mandeep Bhandal (MSB)

Dr Aileen Carlile (AKC)

Joanne Hope (JEH)

Aimee Ibbetson (AEI)

David Taylor (DT)

Dave Felthouse (DF)

Paul Williams (PW)

Naomi Cuthbert (NC)

Apologises:

Norman Stephens (NS)

Gary Bishop (GB)

Welcome to Aimee Ibbetson who attended first meeting she is new to the practice as Joanne Hope’s Personal Assistant and Admin assistant.

1) New Members

Adverts for new members had been placed in the Bugle, Meriden Mag, on the Surgery Website, on the Surgery Newsletter and the surgery Notice boards, would like a diverse group ranging from ages, to experiences and interests. Ideally would like a balance of ages and pt’s with chronic diseases or experience of chronic diseases.  NC explained that the group is about the patient perspective and therefore does not think ex-management of the NHS would be beneficial to the group as we do not want to be micro-managed, group all agreed. 
JH mentioned that we want patients that will work with us and not against in the group meetings and want someone who will come along with an open mind and ready to discuss the local healthcare. We are looking for new members that will respect the existing members when we are in meeting and discussing various healthcare agenda. To gather opinions from patients who attend regular services (e.g. diabetes, asthma, COPD), GP’s could invite them to the PPG as they may not be aware of the group. JEH explained that it is advised to have patient champions within PPG’s that have experience and knowledge within various aspects of the healthcare, that they can discuss with the group. 
New member applications were discussed.
Would be nice to have an adolescent view at the meeting as they are the future of the surgery whether as a patients or as a staff member, but would like an applicant who will be open to discussions. 
Have decided on not interviewing applicants but doing a tea/coffee meet and greet with existing member and potential new members this would be held in the waiting room as it was agreed that this would be a more relaxing atmosphere. An opportunity to meet and understand each other’s agenda. All agreed on Tuesday 9th September to meet new members in waiting room and then to start meeting after this to discuss the member. JEH to send out invites asking patients to attend. JEH to send out letters to patients who have not been invited to the meet and greet, thanking them for their application. 
DF mentioned that we need to re-think the advert as doesn’t think it represents the group in the correct picture, as mentions ‘group of volunteers working with the practice to improve the services...’ this is not what the group is about and believes this maybe why we have some applications from ex-management of NHS and who applied with a more business background letter rather than a personal experience background. 
PW suggested doing quarterly meetings and have the dates set-up in advance throughout the year, so members can ensure they are available and also we can then advertise the date and if patients of the surgery have anything they want to put forward they have time to do this for the group to discuss at the meeting. 

As the group is evolving we need to make communicating with patients are more regular occurrence, can look at doing a report in the Bugle after meeting so patients are aware and the progress that surgery/group are making. JEH and AKC mentioned that this is already on the website so if patients were interested then they would make a conscientious effort to go on the website and read the report. So should we do reports in the Bugle, DF believes this is a good way of communicating with the patients and that the group is going forward. We need to educate patients on what we do in the meetings and what we are about, so patients will make suggestions for meetings knowing they will be discussed and actioned where necessary. Communicating with all patients needs to work and be effective. Residence Association need to be more involved with and appear more regularly in it. 
NC suggested that member contact details are given out to patients so they can be contacted from patients as well who would like to suggest something for meetings, as patients may feel if they write to the surgery it won’t be discussed.  DF said everything comes from the surgery, and it is meant to be a patient participation group so needs to be two-sided effort. 
MB,JEH and AKC concerned that it would become a complaint service, and meetings will revolve around discussing various patient complaints. NC suggested if complaints are sent in, then reply with ‘this is a complaint and not a discussion for the PPG please follow the surgery complaint procedure.’ Another idea mentioned was having a secure drop-box at each surgery that members can access so patients can drop ideas in to their, to help them feel that they are being represented. 
Was agreed that will meet and decide on the new members first then will discuss the contact details and how to make members more approachable and contactable, as MSB felt that it wouldn’t be right to choose new members than ask for their contact details to be available for other patients.  Once members have been decided, need to formulate a mission statement and aims of the group to ensure that it becomes a recognised group. 1st November is the next deadline to place anything into the Bugle. 
2) IAPT
PW had a response from the IAPT team regarding the usage of a room at BC. IAPT member is currently on annual leave so will be discussing further when they are back from annual leave. IAPT confirmed that they have no finance in their budget for premises. PW mentioned what if all practices turned round and started charging them what would they do then. 
Background of this is IAPT had a room at Meriden Surgery free of charge, which PW used the service and felt that it was fantastic and patients who have stress, depression like to stay within their comfort zone, this service also helps in some occasions prevent patients having to take medication. It was unfortunate that Meriden had infection control come in and the service was then no longer available at the surgery. They were offered a room for £10.00 an hour at BC but they declined this, stating if the room will just be sitting there empty then they shouldn’t have to pay. 
JEH mentioned that they originally had an Estate Budget, then they decided to ask surgery’s for a free room to use as the service felt patients would feel more comfortable in an environment that they know. Surgery’s all agreed this was a great idea and all agreed to it, then their budget disappeared, other services have to pay for a room at the surgery therefore would be unfair to offer a free room to this service. Surgery is currently looking at incentives to bring other services in the surgery to offer more local services to patients. 

The surgery needs to ensure money is coming back into the surgery to ensure that the practice is running to the best of its capabilities, therefore have to say no to everyone who wants the room for free. 

PW understands but feels that it is the patient’s care that suffers. PW would like to make a special mention to NS who has currently taken over the job in contacting IAPT as unfortunately this has brought some stress back on to PW. NS is doing a fantastic job in discussing with the IAPT and liaising with them on this current situation. NS will be picking up the liaising when off holiday and PW hopes to help once feeling better, will update at next meeting. 

3) Priority Patients and Accountable GP’s
This a new enhanced service for patients who need that extra attention and care e.g. palliative care patients, virtual ward patients, severe COPD. Over 2% of the patients at the surgery have been written to, these patients have been given a special number in which they can contact BC or Meriden, this line flashes up as priority line and patients and carers only are allowed to use the line, all other patients will be asked to disconnect and ring the main surgery line. This is to provide an extra security blanket for these patients. 

They have each been given a GP who will have the responsibility to look over their records to ensure that we haven’t missed anything or if we could prevent/could have prevented something. They can still see any available GP within the surgery and does not have to be the GP responsible for them. This will make the experience for these patients more relaxing as they know they will be able to contact the surgery with ease. There will be a VM on weekend for the priority phone line but other than that they will have access to surgery. 
This will also help to improve the service, as we can identify if discharge letters haven’t been received from various hospitals for the patients, and GP’s can follow up with patients easily. If patients are being charged for various services then we can see why and if incorrect can follow up. Sometimes this is due to incorrect coding on their records from the hospitals. 
Accountable GP’s are for the patients over the age of 75, again they are given a GP responsible for looking over their records, but they are still able to see any available GP when they are needed. Patients will get something out of this process and it will be worthwhile for patients.

4) Practice Development Plan
We are currently looking into how we refer patients and how we can improve this service, with choose and book, direct referrals and the gaps that we have with this service. We are looking at the GP best practice for referrals on what we should and shouldn’t be doing in regards to referring patients. We will ensure that all patients have the correct coding so they are referred to the correct place in a timely manner.

5) Appointments
We will be introducing an email in which patients can use over the weekend to cancel appointments easily, to reduce the number of patients who do not attend there appointment. Have identified that Chronic Diseases – Asthma and COPD – more COPD have the highest rate of DNA’s with COPD in 3 months lost 10 hours of surgery time due to DNA’s. Doctor’s DNA appointments have reduced but unfortunately the nurses DNA appointments have increased. 

Receptionists are now ringing patients to remind them of their appointments a few days prior so if need be we can them in advance. The first time we did this, the first 3 patients that were called all forgot about their appointment and couldn’t now make it. If we hadn’t of phoned them then 3 appointments would have been lost. We need to stop wasting appointments, as patients who need them are unable to get an appointment due to DNA’s.

 Current structure of appointments is Telephone appointments, Book on the day appointments and Book in advance appointments. NC said the telephone appointments are great, and really helpful when working. Patients can now ring in the morning for a PM appointment on the day, for patients who work full time and not necessarily able to ring at 2pm. We have more patients booking online now, but we still want to increase the number of patients who have online access, patients are in control of their appointments then. NC said the online service is a brilliant idea, especially as able to request repeat prescriptions online, the flexibility of appointments is fantastic now. JEH stated that unfortunately we still do get complaints regarding the appointment system but no-one comes up with a suggestion in how to change them. NC said the appointment system is better than it ever has been, and unfortunately can’t please everyone.  
PW complimented JEH on her pro-active approach of the organising with the appointments, did a route core analysis and found where the problem lies with DNA appointments and have found a solution to minimise these by phoning patients in advance. 
6) Patient Questionnaires

NHS introducing a Friends and Family test, JEH and AEI attending a meeting on 30.07.2014 to find out more information. Initially it is asking whether you would recommend your GP surgery to friends and family. JEH and AEI will report back at the next meeting with further information on this test and when it will be introduced in to the surgery for patients to feedback with. 

7) Any Other Business

DF mentioned that the notice board, information on BC pharmacy would be useful and not just Lloyd’s pharmacy, information and opening times will be put up. JEH said we are unable to put all leaflets and information up so that is why we have changed the notice boards to be about the practice, dentist and pharmacy. The 2 folders have all information regarding health services and events, we do not allow private advertisements they are all health/medical related. Noticed that the leaflets that offer the healthcare options available, are very similar but the correct one is with the number ‘111’ AEI to remove other leaflet from the waiting rooms. 
8) Next Meeting
Tuesday 9th September 6.15pm. 

